
 

 

 A  B I W E E K L Y  N E W S L E T T E R O F  

UU News  

M IN ISTER õS MUSINGS 

January 18,  2017 

I N S I D E  T H I S  I S S U E : 

Ministerõs Column 1 

Religious Education 2 

News & Announce-
ments 

3-5 

Sawdust From the 
Board 

6 

Worship Services 7 

T H E  U N I T A R I A N  U N I V E R S A L I S T 
SO C I E T Y  O F  O N E O N T A  

Our Shared Ministries 
 
UUSO Friends, 
In the last newsletter, I highlighted the generous nature of this 
congregation by listing just some of the financial ways we 
made a difference in the wider world.  In this article, I'd like to 
look back at the last year and lift up some of the activities and 
events this congregation participated in to further our mission 
beyond our walls.  Unfortunately, I already know that I won't 
be able to list everything we've done either as a congregation 
or as individuals.  And so, I'm doomed to leave some 
important things out.  I apologize in advance and hope those 
who aren't recognized specifically will not be slighted or 
upset.  The list is longer than the space we have and many 
things are done without recognition or fanfare. 
 
Anti-Racism Work 
Last year, at this time, the Black Lives Matter task force was 
continuing their weekly offerings to the congregation, helping 
us to learn more about racism in our country and our own 
privilege.  We hosted the Rev. Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. 
celebration last year.  The BLM taskforce hosted panel 
discussions and brought guest speakers, showed movies, and 
suggested books for our further education and 
enlightenment.  Eventually, the congregation did vote to hang 
the Black Lives Matter banner on the outside of our sanctuary 
and also voted to become and anti-racist institution.  The Anti-
Racism task force has been continuing their efforts towards 
that goal. 
 
Mali Task Force 
The Mali Task Force, now voted to be a full on-going ministry 
of the congregation, continues to sponsor scholarships for over 
30 students in Mali.  And last year, we raised money to build 
the school a library and fill it with books for those students. 
 
Supporting Islamberg 
In the spring of last year, it came to our attention that the 
Muslim community of Islamberg was facing the threat of a 
violent protest.  UUSO members along with the NAACP 
answered their call for support and UUSO hosted a community 
meeting to discuss the issue and meet our Muslim 
neighbors.  That meeting grew into a public cry of support 
with hundreds of people showing up at Islamberg to stand in 
solidarity and support with the community.  The protesters 

made an embarrassing showing, but they did manage to 
strengthen our ties and helps learn more about our neighboring 
faiths. 
 
Transgender Allies 
Last year, due to our previous work and the amazing personal 
ministries of a number of our members, our congregation was 
asked to participate in the Transgender Town Hall meeting 
project.  We hosted several gatherings for transgender people and 
their allies.  From those meetings, the idea for starting a Pride 
Center in Oneonta took root and a small group led by one of our 
members started working on that project.  The Board also voted 
to allow a transgender support group to use our space for their 
meetings.   
 
Public Witness 
Members of our congregation attended and participated in public 
vigils and protests.  We were a major part of the vigil in support 
of our LGBTQ community after the shooting in Orlando.  We 
participated in the vigil for the slain officers in Texas AND the 
many African American men & women who were the victims of 
police violence.  Some of our youngest members joined their first 
protest at the first vigil in support of the water protectors at 
Standing Rock.  When the calls went out for support, members of 
UUSO showed up. 
 
Anti-Militarism Advocacy 
The Social Action Committee started the new church year off 
with monthly film series educating the community on the dangers 
of militarism in our society.  Last Wednesday of the month, our 
sanctuary becomes a documentary film house with food, 
challenging cinema, and deep conversation.   
 
These are just some of the ways we made a difference last 
year.  In the year ahead, there will be more opportunities to 
further our principles, to practice our ministries.  There will be 
calls for support from our neighbors and incidents of injustice in 
the news-- and I believe we will show up again, and again, doing 
our part to build the beloved community.  It's who we are and 
what we do. 
 
Cooperatively, 
Rev. Craig  
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R ELIGIOUS  E DUCATION  N EWS 

We are in the middle of the Religious Education Intersession.  This year's theme is Mindful-
ness.  We have planned three Sundays in January for workshops about mindfulness leading up to 
presenting an intergenerational service in the sanctuary on Sunday, January 29th.   

Session I on January 8th was about labyrinths.  We had a guest, Kathryn Finin, who has led many 
labyrinth walks at SUNY Oneonta, the First United Methodist Church, and elsewhere in our com-
munity.  She worked with me to make a beautiful and simple one-circuit labyrinth in the back part 
of the double classroom at Chapin.  It will be available to all until classes resume on February 
5th.  Feel free to check it out. 

Kathryn taught us that labyrinths have appeared since ancient times all over the globe, even in cul-
tures that had no contact with each other.  Now they are found in parks, schools, hospitals, and reli-
gious spaces.  They often confused with mazes but, unlike a maze, a labyrinth has only one possi-
ble route to go in and out.  There are no dead ends.  A labyrinth can be used as a spiritual tool - a 
kind of walking prayer or  meditation.  Walking a labyrinth can help quiet your mind, bring feel-
ings of peace, reduce stress, and open your heart to compassion. 

We traced a labyrinth pattern on paper with crayons.  The group took turns watching each other 
walk the labyrinth we had taped to the floor.  Everyone was quietly mindful of their walking time, 
pausing in the center, the return journey, how it was to pass someone coming in or going out, and 
how it felt to leave the labyrinth.  Watching was another kind of mindfulness practice.  Children 
said they really liked the experience.  They said it would be helpful if they were sad or just needed 
some time to slow down.  They liked that there was no right or wrong way to walk the labyrinth 
and we saw many creative ways of walking. The group drew labyrinths onto cloth wall hangings to 
take home.  They were already talking about where to hang it and how they could use it whenever 
they needed.  They could  follow the path with a finger or with their thoughts. 

The second session was held on Sunday, January 15th.  The class learned about traditional Japa-
nese Zen Gardens with the example of the rock garden at the Ryoanji Temple in Kyoto, Ja-
pan.  They learned how this garden shows the Zen Buddhist concepts of Kanso (simplicity), Fukin-
sei (asymmetry/irregularity), and Yugen (subtle grace/hidden beauty). We talked about how the 
monks rake this garden smooth and then into a new pattern each day.   

Jacob and his mother, Amy, read a story they like from their house called The Lemonade Hurri-
cane: A Story of Mindfulness and Meditation , by Licia Morelli.  It is about a girl who has a broth-
er she calls, "The Hurricane," because is always on the move.  She teaches him how to "sit, bow, 
and breathe" and he finds himself much calmer.  As they read the story we, as listeners,  found our-
selves getting quieter and calmer. 

Participants made their own table-top Zen sand gardens to bring home.  As with walking a laby-
rinth there were no right or wrong patterns to rake into the sand. As they raked their sand into 
many beautiful designs the room, once again, grew quieter and quieter.   

We hope that these lessons will provide tools for the children to use in their lives.  We are excited 
to see what our guest, Jeane Bennett-O'Day, will bring for us when she visits on Sunday, January 
22nd for our final workshop about mindfulness. 

In Peacefulness and Quietness, 

Susan Ryder 
UUSO Director of Religious Education 

There will be a pizza party at Chapin Me-
morial Church on Saturday, January 28th 
from 5-7 to get ready for our service the 
following day.  
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N EWS/A NNOUNCEMENTS 

12/27/2016 
Season Greetings 
 
Dear friends and partners, please let me take advantage of the New Year's Eve to wish you and to all your beloved 
ones Merry Christmas and Happy New Year. May 2017 bring us Peace, love, health, happiness, long life and suc-
cess in our lives. I am very happy and grateful to send you this email to sincerely thank you very much for your 
outstanding collaboration, friendship and tireless support. May the New Year strengthen  the collaborative ties and 
friendship that exist between us. 
Best Regards, 
Youchaou Traore 
Director of Youchaou's School in Kalabancoro, Mali 
 
(The UUSO Mali Task Force arranges for 52 yearly scholarships for children to attend Youchaou's School.  The 
sponsorships are for childrn who would otherwise not be able to go to school. The Mali Task Force also hosts 
fundraisers for educational equipment and supplies for the school throughout the year.)  

CHANCEL TABLE SCHEDULE 
 

 
Chancel table arrangers are scheduled through Feb. 12 and then open for volunteers with the 
exception of March 19 and April 9.  Flowers, plants, sculpture, paintings, posters, items to coor-
dinate with the sermon topic or to observe an occasion are welcome.  Candles and table cover-
ings are in the closets next to the stage.  
Please let me know at alice.pott@icloud.com.  Thanks, Alice Siegfried  
 
 

Getting to Know UU  
 
This is for you if you are new to UU and/or new to the UUSO congregation! 
 
Want to learn more about Unitarian Universalism and UUSO? Interested in meeting other  
people new to the community? Considering membership? Then consider joining us for this 
year's Getting to Know UU! The Membership Committee and Rev. Craig Schwalenberg will 
present this three-part series. Whether you're planning to sign the membership book or simply 
curious to learn more about our congregation and its history, you are welcome to join us for 
conversation and fellowship. 
 
*Childcare will be provided upon request.* 
 
Meetings will be held 6:45 pm- 8:45 pm 

5/2/17@ Olympia Brown House (16 Ford Ave.) 

5/9/17@ Loft in Chapin Memorial 

5/16/17@ Olympia Brown House 

5/21/16 New member welcome during the worship service. 
 

mailto:alice.pott@icloud.com
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